

PO Box 1943 Hervey Bay Qld 4655

T 1300 79 49 29 F (07) 4197 4455 E enquiry@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

www.frasercoast.qld.gov.au

18 November 2024

Dr Jay Hsing President ADAQ Dr Nick Yim President

AMA Queensland

e:

RE: FLUORIDATION IN THE FRASER COAST'S WATER SUPPLY

Thank you for your letter to Fraser Coast Regional Council's Mayor George Seymour on 6 November 2024 regarding fluoridation in water supplies across the Fraser Coast region. The Mayor has referred your letter to me for response.

In 2013 the Queensland government amendment to the *Water Fluoridation Act 2008* provided local government with the power to decide whether to add fluoride to their water supply. At its Ordinary meeting on 20 February 2013 Council resolved to cease adding fluoride to the Fraser Coast drinking water supply.

Yours faithfully,

Mark Vanner
DIRECTOR WATER AND WASTE SERVICES

Contact officer:

Mark Vanner

Phone:

5106108

Docs Reference: